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TEXAS EQUAL ACCESS TO JUSTICE FOUNDATION AWARDS $10.8 MILLION 

TO PROVIDERS OF LEGAL AID FOR THE POOR 

AUSTIN, Texas  The Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation (TEAJF) has announced its 2004 grant plan for the allocation of $10.8 million to Texas providers of civil legal services to the poor, otherwise known as Legal Aid. The funds will assist 37 nonprofit organizations in providing civil legal assistance, such as advice or representation, to individuals who cannot afford attorneys.

The Supreme Court of Texas created the Foundation (www.teajf.org) in 1984 to administer funds earmarked for the provision of civil Legal Aid to low-income Texans. Currently, TEAJF manages funds from the Interest on Lawyers’ Trust Accounts (IOLTA) Program; the Basic Civil Legal Services (BCLS) Program, a court filing fee add-on; and the Crime Victims Civil Legal Services (CVCLS) Program.

To be eligible for Legal Aid under IOLTA and BCLS funding, an individual must not earn more than $11,225 per year. To be eligible under CVCLS, an individual must not earn more than $16,838. However, because the need for legal services is so great, Legal Aid groups only meet about 25 percent of the legal needs of poor and low-income Texans. According to the U.S. Census Bureau, approximately 3.1 million Texas residents, or about 15 percent of the state’s population, live below poverty level. 

Betty Balli Torres, the Foundation’s executive director, says this is a critical time for Legal Aid in Texas. “Our IOLTA funding source is largely dependent on interest rates paid on attorneys’ trust accounts. Because of the downturn in the economy, we’ve seen IOLTA plummet from a high of $10 million in the early 1990s to $3.6 million today.”

For a complete list of TEAJF 2004 grant awards, go to www.teajf.org.
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